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Dear Friends,
I would like to wish you all a very Happy Christmas as you celebrate the birth of our Saviour, Jesus Christ and also to update you on the last few months, prior to my retirement at the end of January. 

I finally returned to England in July and then faced horrendous reverse-culture shock. I felt so disorientated and could not cope with all the change that fifteen years had brought. Fortunately Jesus was faithful as always and he placed me in the capable hands of a dear friend, Judith, who had visited me in Paraguay. Without her help I do not know how I would have coped for the first few weeks.

I am fortunate that I own a house here but I had to face a few problems trying to get it ready so that I could move back into it again. There were many frustrations. However, the Lord was with me through it all and I am now settled back, with everything that I need. Of course there are still many things to do but hopefully I now have years ahead in which to do everything.
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Meanwhile, back in Paraguay, I have missed a few exciting events. Friends have been keeping me updated. There are many good things that are happening there. 
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Earlier in the year Pastor Agustin, of St. Andrew’s cathedral, had a heart attack. Many people prayed for him. He recently had an operation and his recovery has been amazing, praise God. 

In August Cristo Salvador church, which I attended for ten years until it closed, was reopened with Pastor Ronnie Irene as their shepherd. It is going from strength to strength.

That is so encouraging.

Two weeks ago  Donald Brooks (Ronnie’s brother-in-law) was ordained deacon in the cathedral.

In September the English chapel congregation celebrated the chapel’s centenary. Lots of people contributed photographs and written memories to a wonderful exhibition. There was also a special service. Many memories were shared. May God’s work there be glorified.
The Diocesan annual Synod was held recently. At the end there was a special service, with a visiting speaker. This attracted many people, the cathedral was filled to standing room only and the power of the Holy Spirit was strongly felt as people received special prayer. Hopefully it was the start of something new and fresh within the Anglican churches in Paraguay.

Another anniversary was the fortieth anniversary of St. Andrew’s Annexe school for the poorer children from the Chacarita shanty town area. There were festivities and again the glorification of the Lord’s work in that place.

In the main St. Andrew’s college there was the annual Childrens’ Day, Youth Day, Sports days, a fund-raising fashion show for charity, etc. During the past month students were taking  their final exams of the year, before their summer break in December and January. The sixth form had their last full day in school and left on a highly charged, emotional note as the pupils in all departments said their farewells to them. Since then there have been concerts to end the year on a high note.
Politically the country has seen a little change since I left and the new President, Federico Franco took over. He is quite a forthright character. Recently he criticised the projected national budget for 2013 as over-inflated. He also made a formal protest against Argentina’s imposition of unrealistic export duty taxes between the two countries. 
There will be Paraguayan presidential elections in April next year, so prominent figures in the political parties have now started their campaigns. 
People have asked me if I miss Paraguay. Of course I do, but with modern technology the World is now a much smaller place and I can talk to people and stay in touch over the Internet. I have not yet felt the sense loss that missionaries of yesteryear, prior to the advent of Skype, must have felt.
As you celebrate Christmas please remember Paraguay in your prayers.

· Give thanks and praise for all the good things that have happened this year, especially within the Anglican churches in Paraguay. 
· Please continue to pray for President Federico Franco, that he will receive divine guidance and wisdom as he leads the country up to the next presidential elections in April 2013.

· Pray for the St. Andrew’s schools, for refreshment for staff and pupils as they come to the end of the year and the summer holidays. Pray that the Lord will keep them all safe as they travel. Pray for the sixth form leavers as they become adults. Some will move on to university and others may work. 

I give praise and thanks for the past year, which has not been an easy one for me personally. 
I look forward to seeing many of you as I visit more of my link churches during the next few weeks.

May God bless you all richly with good health and happiness this Christmas and in the New Year. 

Linn Tedman
